## PRINCIPAL SPARLING SCHOOL FRI-YAY FLYER! JANUARY 24: 2025

Dear Principal Sparling Community,

Thankfully, it looks like we are heading into a warmer weekend! This past week was definitely cold and I'm afraid this will not be the last of these frigid temperatures! I want to remind everyone about the importance of dressing warmly. Please ensure your children are bundled up, including hats and gloves. Principal Sparling School follows the Winnipeg School Division's Cold Weather Guidelines. Students will stay indoors for recess when the wind chill reaches -28 degrees Celsius, as recorded by Environment Canada's reading at The Forks.

Students are lucky to have many opportunities to participate in a variety of clubs, especially during cold weather. Board games club, beading club, ESD club, Storybook Club, Indoor Soccer practice, Basketball practice, and intramurals were all available options for students this past week.

Next week, Room 12 is hosting an assembly on Wednesday, Jan. 29th at 9:30 in the Music Room. In preparation, they have been working collaboratively on posters to share their learning about the Truth and Reconciliation Commision of Canada: Call to Action #23. Families are welcome and encouraged to join us for the assembly.

In addition, a reminder that there will be a Parent Council Meeting on Monday Jan. 27th at 6:00 in the school staff room. On Wednesday Jan. 29th, the Grade 4 students will attend their first swim session, and the Grade 5/6 students will be going on a field trip to the University of Manitoba's Concert Hall.

Finally, please note that there will be no school on Friday, Jan. 31, as the staff will be participating in professional learning.

Wishing you a wonderful and warmer weekend ahead!

Sincerely,

Leanne Chernetz Acting Principal

## PRINCIPAL SPARLING SCHOOL FRI-YAY FLYER! JANUARY 24: 2025

ROOM 12
ROOM 12
ROOM THEIR ASSEMBLY
TO PREPARE FOR WEEK!
NEXT WEEK!









## PRINCIPAL SPARLING SCHOOL FRI-YAY FLYER! JANUARY 24: 2025

## BOARD GAMES CLUB











